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Question: 21
Output: 3 Outcome: Industry Development and Adjustment
Topic: FISAP
Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Page 36
Senator Forshaw asked:

“What requests or approaches have been made by the Victorian government or the Victorian industry for additional FISAP funding for Victoria as a result of the new sustainable yield system?

What meetings took place or have taken place between Victorian government officials and/or industry officials or representatives and the federal government with respect to that issue of funding?

What meetings has the minister been involved in with representatives of the Victorian government and/or industry on that issue?

Has the Minister indicated or stated that there would be no additional funding for Victoria under FISAP?”

Answer:

The Victorian Government has not sought additional funds from the Commonwealth for FISAP but has suggested that it may be necessary to re-allocate funds between the elements of FISAP.  The Victorian Association of Forest Industries in correspondence with the Minister has proposed that additional funds should be provided to FISAP to address any restructuring that may be needed as a result of the State review of sustainable yield estimates.

Federal and Victorian Government officials have not met to discuss the VAFI request.  However, Federal and Victorian officials have on several occasions discussed the allocation of funds to the various elements of FISAP. 

Industry and union representatives met with Minister Tuckey on 26 February 2001 to discuss the uncertainty surrounding sustainable yields in Victoria.  The Department understands that the issue of additional funds or re-allocation of funds within FISAP was discussed at that meeting. The Minister has not discussed this issue with the Victorian Minister for Environment and Conservation.

The Minister has visited a number of mills in Victoria and may have discussed FISAP funding issues as part of a broad range of FISAP and other industry-related issues.

The Minister has indicated that he believes funding of any industry adjustment beyond that caused by the Regional Forest Agreements should be the responsibility of the state government. The Minister has also indicated that the whole Commonwealth FISAP allocation is committed under Memoranda of Understanding signed with the NSW, Victorian and West Australia Governments and under the Commonwealth-only FISAP in Queensland.

